Continued

Bayside Presbyterian Church

Church History Men of the Church

Officers:

H. Melville Rogers, President Earl N. Lewis, Vice-President John W. Gaut, Secretary

J. A. Holland, Treasurer

The men have had a good year. They have given a good deal of time and effort to the building committee and other vital matters pertaining to our new church.

The Men of the Church sponsor Boy Scout Troop No. 364. Expenses for three boy scouts were paid to enable them to attend a summer camp.

Subscriptions to the PRESBYTERIAN SURVEY were provided for the doctors' offices, barber shops, and beauty shops, in this area.

At their regular meetings, the Men of the Church have had some excellent speakers. In the summertime it is customary to have cookouts. In the fall, winter and spring, meetings are held at the church. On special occasions combined meetings are held with the Women of the Church.

Lila T. Joh

Lila T. Johnson, Historian, 1963